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Community  Calendar 
Beavercreek Committee for Community Planning 
(BCCP)... 
“As needed” basis at the Fire Station at 7:30 p.m.  
Beavercreek Boosters... 
3rd Wednesday at the Grange at 7:30 p.m.  
Beavercreek Charitable Trust... 
2nd Tuesday at the BCT Henrici Community Room 
at 7:30 p.m.  
Beavercreek Communty Planning Org. (CPO)... 
4th Wednesday at the Grange at 7:00 p.m.  
Beavercreek CPO Directors Meetings... 
Tuesday before 4th Wednesday at the Fire Station 
Ready Room 7:00 p.m.  
Beavercreek Grange... 
2nd Saturday at the Grange, potluck at 6:00 p.m., 
meeting at 7:00 p.m.  
Beavercreek Lions... 
1st and 3rd Saturday at the Grange at 7:30 a.m.  
Boy Scout Troop #445... 
Mondays at the Fire Station at 7:00 p.m.  
Boy Scout Troop #139... 
Mondays at the Grange at 7:00 p.m.  
Carus Community Planning Org. (CPO)... 
2nd Thursday at the Beavercreek Christian Church at  
7:00 p.m.  
Carus School PTA... 
2nd Tuesday in the School Library at 7:00 p.m.  
Clarkes Community Planning Org. (CPO)... 
1st Wednesday of each Quarter plus February & March 
at the Clarkes Fire Station at 7:00 p.m.  
Oregon City/Beavercreek Mom’s Club... 
1st Monday at the United Methodist Church, 18955 
South End Rd., at 9:30 a.m.  
Oregon City Commission Meetings... 
1st & 3rd Wednesday at City Hall at 7:00 p.m.  
Oregon City School Dist Board... 
2nd Monday at the District Board Room at 7:00 p.m. 

Metro Urban Growth Boundary 
 December Decision  Fast Approaching 

   Well, it won’t be long now before we know the 
decision by Metro regarding if Oregon City will be 
allowed to expand southward towards our little 
community. 
   As reported last month in the “Bulletin” Oregon City is 
eyeing not only land along Beavercreek Road for its 
industrial needs, but is also looking at land that will 
include property south of the golf course and more. 
   The residents of Beavercreek were first made aware 
of Oregon City’s intentions regarding crossing Henrici 
Road and taking an additional 255 acres in their 
expansion at the September meeting of the CPO. This 
news was further discussed and brought to the public’s 
attention at a meeting on October 22, 2002, at 
Clackamas Community College that was hosted by 
Metro. Citizens of the Beavercreek community gave 
testimony regarding the expansion, but felt that the 
decision had already been made and that the meeting 
was just a formality to comply with Goal 1, that 
addresses Citizen involvement.  
   Norm Andreen, Co-Chair of the Beavercreek CPO, 
went on record to say that information given to Metro 
earlier in the meeting by Gary Hewitt of the Oregon City 
Commission was inaccurate. He had stated that Oregon 
City was working with the Beavercreek CPO on how the 
255 acres south of Henrici Road would be developed. 
Mr Andreen stated neither he or Chuck Lyons, Co-
Chair, had any conversation with anyone from Oregon 
City regarding the development of the area in question. 
Mr Andreen was then cut short in his comments by Rod 
Park of Metro. 
   Doug Neeley, Oregon City Commissioner, to his 
credit, did not vote for the expansion south of Henrici 
Road at the Oregon City Council meeting. He along 
with Derrick Beneville were the 2 dissenting votes on 
the motion. 
   Mr Neeley is also a member of Metros MPAC 
Committee (Metro Policy Advisory Committee). He 
stated in that body his concerns concerning the 
expansion. He went on record to abstain in the vote on 
the decision. The vote at MPAC in it’s 
recommendations to Metro was NOT to include land 
south of Henrici Road.  
    The “Bulletin” would like to thank the members of the 
Beavercreek CPO who took time from their busy 

schedules and attended many of the meetings that 
precipitated this decision and were invaluable in their 
input regarding our community and its interests.  
   Metro recently reopened testimony on the expansion 
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Beavercreek Baptist Church 
15660 S. Leland Rd. 

(503) 632-7505  
Sunday School: 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday Worship: 10:30 a.m. 
Youth: Tuesdays at 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 
College: Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. 
Ladies Bible Study: Wednesdays at 10:00 a.m. 
Women’s Breakfast: 1st Saturday at 9:00 a.m.  

Beavercreek Christian Church 
21949 S. Molalla Ave. 

(503) 632-4218  
Sunday School: 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday Worship: 10:00 a.m. 
Youth Group: Wednesdays at 6:42 p.m. 
Marriage Enrichment Class: Sundays at 6:30 p.m.  

Clarkes United Methodist Church 
18773 S. Windy City Rd. 

(503) 632-7778  
Sunday Worship: 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday School: 10:30 a.m. 
United Methodist Women: 2nd Wed., 9:30 a.m.  

Lower Highland Bible Church 
24353 S. Ridge Rd. 

(503) 632-4741  
Sunday Worship: 11:00 a.m. 
Sunday School: 9:45 a.m. 
Mid-Week Worship: Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. 
Bundox Youth Group: Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m. 
Men’s Group: Thursdays at 7:00 p.m.  

St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 
822 Washington St. 

(503) 656-9842  
Sunday Worship: 7:30 a.m. & 10:00 a.m. 
Sunday School: 9:00 a.m. 
Wednesday Evening Worship: 7:00 p.m. 
AA Meetings: Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m.   

Ten O’Clock Church 
aka United Church of Christ 

23345 S. Beavercreek Rd. 
(503) 632- 4553  

Worship Meetings: Sunday Mornings at 10:00 a.m. 
AA Meetings: Mondays at 7:30 p.m., open to the public  

Trinity Lutheran Church 
16000 S. Henrici Rd. 

(503) 632-5554  
Sunday Services: 8:00 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. 
Sunday School: 9:30 a.m. 
Wednesday Evening Service: 7:00 p.m. 

 
Church Directory 

for the Beavercreek,  
Carus, Clarkes and  
Oregon City Areas 

on November 21, 2002. It was Oregon City’s intention 
to reiterate their position on the expansion south of 
Henrici Rd. This was in fact done by Oregon City’s 
Director of Community Development, Dan Drentlaw. 
   It is the hope of the Beavercreek CPO that Metro will 
stay with the Executive Officer’s November 
recommendation, MPAC recommendation and Metro 
Counci l  Community Planning Committee 
recommendations all of which leave the area South of 
the Urban Growth Boundary out. 
   We hope that in the future the community of 
Beavercreek will have an ongoing dialog with the new 
Oregon City Commission on issues that impact our 
community. The Editor  

Lions/Booster Food and Toy 
 Barrel Locations 

for the Annual Food & Toy Drive 
   It is time again for the annual food drive for the less 
fortunate in our community. 
   The Beavercreek Lions and Boosters will be putting 
out food barrels at the following locations for this event 
on November 22nd: 
 
 
 
    
   If you know of a family that needs assistance during 
the holidays put their name, address, phone number, 
number of children and directions to their home on a 
sheet of paper and either mail or take it to the Oregon 
City Grocery Outlet, 878 Molalla Ave., Oregon City, OR 
97045 or the Beavercreek Fire Station, 22024 S. 
Beavercreek Rd., Beavercreek, OR 97004. All names 
must be at either of these locations by December 13th 
at the latest. 
   All the food barrels will be picked up by December 
16th and taken to the Beavercreek Fire Station. 
   If you would like to help, please come to the 
Beavercreek Fire Station on December 18th and 19th 
at 7:00 p.m. to help box up all the food. 
   You could also help by volunteering to be at the fire 
station on December 20th at 6:00 p.m. for the potluck 
and gift wrap. 
   On Saturday, December 21st, there will be a 
freebreakfast at the Beavercreek Grange on Kamrath 
Rd for all those who are volunteering to deliver the food 
and gifts boxes in the community. 
   The Lions, Boosters and Beavercreek Fire 
Department  hope you will volunteer to help those who 
are less fortunate. The Editor 

Oregon City Grocery Outlet 
Ogden School 
Beavercreek School 
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Bryn Seion Welsh Church 

22132 S. Kamrath Rd, 
(503) 630-5317  

Sunday Worship: the 2nd & 4th Sunday  at 11:00 a.m. 
A  nondenominational Christian Church - open to all!   

Potluck following the service 
 

Oregon Trail Free Will Baptist Church 
14595 S. Henrici Rd. 

(503) 557-8559 
Sunday School for all ages: 9:45 a.m. 
Sunday Worship: 10:55 a.m. 
Sunday Evening Bible Study: 6:00 p.m. 
Sunday Youth Group: 6:00 p.m. 
Thursday Evening Bible Study: 7:00 p.m. 
AWANA Childrens Program: Thursdays, 6:15 p.m. 

Church Directory 
for the 

Beavercreek, Carus, 
Clarkes and Oregon 
City Areas continued 

 

25760 S. Beavercreek Rd 
Beavercreek, OR 97004 

(503) 632-8337 

Groceries • Feed • Deli 

MARK & LORRI PETTERSON 
Owners 

Petterson’s Grocery & Feed 

    Offer Good December 1 - 31, 2002 

“Beavercreek Oregon a History 
Through the Looking Glass” 

This is Part Vl of a series of articles on the history of 
the Beavercreek area. Written by Jack Watts, whose 
family were some of the early settlers of the 
community. This history is reprinted from his original 
manuscript that had  until now never been published, 
by permission of Gordon Watts. We dedicate this 
series to a man and his love of the Beavercreek 
countryside who took the time to stop, look, listen and 
capture for all, his rememberances. The Editor.  

 --- ROADS AND TRANSPORTATION  (CONT.) ---  
   The "Cream Hauler" was indeed a rugged individual; 
he jolted over rough roads that were muddy in winter, 
dusty in summer, and miserable with wind, rain, heat, 
and cold in season. His route started in the Highland-
Clarkes area coming through Beaver Creek and way 
points all the way to Clear Creek Creamery. The 
Cream Hauler had to have a good team of horses and 
equipment because he put in very long hours over 
very rugged terrain and most often returned home 
very late at night.  
   People walked great distances--to churches, to 
stores, to socials, to visit neighbors, to other 
entertainments, and even to Oregon City. If one were 
lucky, one might catch a ride. There were times on the 
return trip when someone with a team and lumber 
wagon who was returning home after delivering a load 
of lumber would invite one to jump on and ride home. 
The running gear of a lumber wagon was not the most 
comfortable seat as it jolted along the bumpy road. 
This was bound to leave a lasting impression.  

   We recall a time when Fred Hettman stopped at the 
store on a particularly bad night with a cold rain pouring 
and a bitter cold wind blowing a gale. It was automatic 
for store personnel to meet a customer as he drove up 
to see if there was anything wanted. Fred was dressed 
in oilskins with a lap robe wrapped around his legs and 
under the robe was a lighted lantern near his feet to try 
to keep himself warm. Inquiring if we could help, he told 
us he was supposed to pick up some item for a neighbor 
asking that it be brought out so that he would not have 
to disturb his cozy arrangement getting out as he still 
had several miles before getting home. And on arriving 
home he would still have to care for his horses 
--to feed and water them and bed them down.  
   These were truly "Horse and Buggy" days when 
everyone traveled by horse and buggy, or team and 
hack or wagon. This mode of travel had some 
advantages over the auto and especially so along rural 
roads because if one met another with a horse or a 
team it was the custom to pull along side each other for 
a chat with no worry about blocking the road. This 
provided an opportunity to run one's eye over the other 
fellow's horse and rig and be able to tell a lot more about 
the person than one could by looking over a person's 
car today. For starters, the horse wasn't bought on the 
installment plan, and no bank or finance company had 
anything to do with the deal. In running one's eye over 
the other man's horse and equipment, one could size up 
how well his animals were taken care of and also the 
condition of the harness.   
   It was not at all unusual, even for professional people, 
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to own a horse and buggy. They would, on occasion, 
take their families for a Sunday afternoon drive into the 
countryside, perhaps with no special destination in mind, 
and they were able to enjoy the scenery as they rode 
along or to pull into the shade for protection from the sun 
for a cool rest. All of this was done at a pace that no car 
could match for the appreciation of the surroundings. The 
family might also refresh themselves at a spring beside 
the road. Then, just as one could judge a man by his 
horse and equipment, it was also possible to size up the 
feminine side of a home by the family wash hanging on 
the clothes line as old dobbin trotted along.   

Small-town service 
from a big-time name. 

 
 
 

Thinking about selling your home in Beavercreek, 
Mulino or Oregon City? Choose the Northwest’s leader 
and get the greatest exposure and best service 
anywhere. Windermere has sold more homes than any 
other brand in the Northwest. And Windermere Heritage 
Real Estate will expose your South Clackamas County 
home to the greatest number of buyers. Big service, 
big exposure, competitive fees. Call Craig 
Loughridge for more information about getting your 
home SOLD today.  

Craig Loughridge 
 REALTOR® 

 503-632-8258 
 www.nwhomepro.com  

Windermere Heritage Real Estate 
Main Office:  717 SE 1st Ave., Canby 

An Equal Housing Broker 

   Sugar came in lOO-lb. interlined burlap bags, and the 
white lining was washed, bleached and used for 
dishtowels; and flour came in cotton bags branded 
"Howard's Best," "Triumph" and others, which in their 
after flour-container life became aprons, bloomers, etc.   
Well, the degree of whiteness and shapes and sizes of 
the garments - told whomever passed by the size and 
approximate ages of the family members; and it was 
easy to discern if there was a baby in the family by the 
line of flapping diapers. Though having been washed 
many times, almost all these garments and bed sheets 
still showed faded traces of the brand names of the 
products they originally contained, and often were still 
legible.  
   Some rather strange things happened in those horse 
and buggy days, such as the time we heard about two 
young men who drove a great distance to a social and 

• In Home Kitchen Shows 
• 40% Profit Fundraisers 
• Local Product Delivery 
• Quality Kitchen Tools 

Voice Mail/Cell 503-201-
7217 

Ann Vandehey 
Independent Kitchen Consultant 

December 3-5, Student Directed One Act Plays 
   Theater students do all the work in these short 
plays, including directing, casting, technical 

Clackamas Community College 
December Calendar of Events 

 

Muriel Arndt, Instructor 
24290 S. Beavercreek Rd. Beavercreek, OR 97004 

dance wearing their working clothes in the interest of 
saving time. There was no thought of causing any real 
disturbance when they arrived, but they looked pretty 
tough as they approached the ticket table, whereupon 
the cashier pushed their money back to them, making 
it clear that they were not wanted! They figured they 
had not come that far to be left out in the cold and 
vowed to get even with that crowd if it was the last 
thing they ever did.  
   Beyond the dance hall was the horse shed where 
the horses, still harnessed and hitched to their rigs, 
were tied. It didn't take these two fellows long to mix 
up the horses, hitching them to the wrong rigs, after 
which they were content to lurk in the shadows to 
await the break-up of the party. What a time these 
people had! And the horses itching to head home, 
some taking opposite directions to what the driver 
wanted to go, and if anyone caught on to the 
deception, and turned back to retrieve his own steed, 
there was no telling when, where or how it could be 
found. Even the next morning, what could they do? At 
the time there were no telephones and their problems 
became very complicated!  
Here ends Part Vl of “Beavercreek Oregon a History 
Through the Looking Glass.” (Roads and 
Transportation). The Editor. 
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Western                            
Marketing      
503.632.7115 
Business-to-Business 
Marketing and Advertising 

Box 1158 
Lake Oswego OR 97035  

Before You Burn 
Call 503-632-0211 

It’s The Law! 

Beavercreek School News 

Santa Breakfast 
   This year the Annual Santa Breakfast will be held 
on December 7, 2002, and will begin at 8:00 a.m. 
   Yvette Brown is the Chair for this event. If you can 

help, please give her a call. 

production, and publicity. Students will perform "The 
Fifteen-Minute Hamlet," a comedy by Tom Stoppard, 
directed by Christine Quinlan; and "Big Red Riding 
Hood," a fractured fairy tale by Harold Cable, directed by 
Wendy Reece. Performances will be held at noon Dec. 
3 through 5, and again at 7:00 p.m. on Dec. 5. All 
performances are free and take place in the McLoughlin 
Hall Theatre. Call the CCC Theatre Department for 
more information, 503-657-6958, ext. 2356. 
December 4, Chrysalis: Women Writers 
   Local author Pat Lichen guides women writers of all 
levels through discussions of their work. Chrysalis 
meets from noon to 2:00 p.m. in Clairmont 153. For 
information, call 503-657-6958, ext. 2444. 
December 6, Christmas Oratorio, Part II, by J.S. Bach 
   The CCC Chamber Choir, Clackamas Chorale, 
Unistus Chamber Choir and the Sinfonia Concertante 
Orchestra conducted by Maestro Stefan Minde, perform 
this holiday classic by one of history's greatest 
composers. The concert begins at 7:30 p.m. in St. 
Mary's Cathedral, 1716 N.W. Davis, in Portland. 
Admission is $25 for adults, $20 for seniors and $10 for 
students. Patron seating is $50. For ticket information, 
call 503-231-1421. 
December 8, Christmas by Candlelight 
   CCC's chamber choir and chorale, directed by Lonnie 
Cline, will sing traditional Christmas favorites beginning 
at 7:30 p.m. at St. John the Apostle Church in Oregon 
City, 417 Washington St. The event is free. For more 
information, call 503-657-6958, ext. 2434. 
December 14, A Yuletide Gathering at the ELC! 

   Leave the mall behind and visit the John Inskeep 
Environmental Learning Center for an evening of 
activities, stories and songs celebrating the holiday 
season. Make greeting cards using plant prints, create 
natural decorations for the tree or to attract wildlife to 
the backyard. Savina Darzes leads the family yuletide 
gathering from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. The fee is $10 for a 
family of four. 
December 16, Aging Issues: Holiday Blues/
Depression/Loneliness 
   Registered nurse Sandra Hodge discusses holiday 
pressures that lead to depression and loneliness and 
offers tips to care for the care giver in these situations. 
Aging Issues are held the fourth Monday of each 
month from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. at the Gladstone Senior 
Center, 1050 Portland Ave., Gladstone. The sessions 
are free and open to the public. For more information, 
call 503-657-6958, ext. 2456. 

December 17, Winter Birding 
   Nancy Wallwork leads this class that explores the 
wintering birds of the Pacific Northwest. A slide show 
will cover the common birds found in the mountains, 
grasslands, lakes and rivers, riparian areas and 
visitors to the backyard. The class takes place from 
6:30 to 8:30 p.m., and there is an $11 fee. 
December 24 & 25, Christmas closure 
   Clackamas Community College will be closed 
Tuesday, Dec. 24, Wednesday, Dec. 25, for the 
Christmas holiday. 
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We have six lakes and ponds stocked with trout, bass 
and bluegil less than 10 minutes from Beavercreek. 

Private fishing 
and camping 
access for the 
whole family 

Call Toll Free 
(877)521-8947 
for info packet 

Purveyors of Quality Nuts, 
Dried Fruits and Candies.  

P.O. Box 217  
Beavercreek, OR 97004 

(503) 632-1770 / (503) 781-6079 

Rick & Gayle Thurman 
7 reps distributing 

Home or Business Delivery 

Carus School News 
The Library now has two Comfortable Chairs 
   Thank you, thank you to our two families who 
donated the comfortable chairs to the library, the Crone 
family and the Bare family. The Crone family donated a 
beautiful blue stuffed chair that compliments our blue 
carpet and the Bare family donated an overstuffed 
leather chair and matching ottoman. Our students are 
having a wonderful time curling up with a good book in 
our new chairs.  
Library Book Fair 
   Thank you from the Carus Library Staff: Mrs. 
Fukasawa and Mrs. Jacobson 
   The Carus Library would like to extend a huge thank 
you to all parents, students and teachers who took part 
in the Scholastic Book Fair in the Carus Library last 
week.  Thank you for all your support, it was a gigantic 
success! 
   If you have not received your book orders please 
come and see us in the Library.  Also, a big THANK 

 

Wxx@ ]Ëá 

Freshest  Product  •  Gifts  •  Dairy  •  Garden  Items 
Located Across from the Mulino Store on Hwy 213 

503-829-2101 

The Store will close on Dec 22nd for the Winter 
& re-open March 1st 

Big Savings! 

Gift Store 
Clearance Sale 

Harvest Moon 

Mulino, OR 

YOU to all those parents and staff who helped out.   
Thank You Health Screening Volunteers 
   Our district nurse, Bonnie Bevens, R.N., and the 
Carus staff would like to thank the following wonderful 
parent volunteers for coming in on October 8th and 9th 
to assist with the health screening of the entire student 
body at Carus. Thank you: Heidi Daniel, Cheree 
Hartzell, Debbie Hygelund, Jackie Atkins, Michell Britt, 
Michelle Gallaway, Susan Gould, Debra Green, Gene 

Hummel, Stacie Massey, Diana McVay and Paul 
Summerlin. The health screening could not have taken 
place without all of your help, thank you again for all 
you do.  
Carus Library Birthday Book Club 
The Carus Library would like to start a Birthday Book 
Club with your help. To be a member, all you need to 
do is buy a book for our Carus Library on your birthday 
and donate it to our library collection. A special sticker 
will be placed on the inside front cover stating that you 
donated this book on your birthday. Then you can be 
the first person to check out the book! A special thank 
you will be published in the Carus Notes. 
If you are wondering what books to buy, there is a list 
available in the library from Mrs. Jacobson. These are 
hardback books and will last year after year, long after 
the student who donates the book has moved on.   
Here are a few suggestions for book titles:  Book #9 of 
the Series of Unfortunate Events (Lemony Snicker); 
Drawing Books by Ed Emberley; Cat and Dog books 
are also very popular in our library.  Any hardback 
books on Wild Animals, Dirt Bikes, Military Planes, 
Dinosaurs, Biography books on famous people you like 
are great too. 
So when your birthday comes, remember the Carus 
Library and become an exclusive member of the Carus 
Library Birthday Book Club. 
Carus Preschool Openings  
The Carus Preschool located at Carus Elementary 
School, has openings in the the 3 year old and 4 year 
old classes.  Bus service home is available for students 
on the Carus Elementary School bus route. If you are 
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The Beavercreek 

formerly the  Hitch ’N Post 
Restaurant 

New Hours: 

Mon - Thurs: 7:00 - 10:00 
Fri - Sat: 7:00 - 11:00 

Sun: 7:00 - 9:00 

503-632-3190 

Breakfast Served All Day 

Open Daily at 7:00 a.m. 

 

BARBARA SUE SEAL 
PROPERTIES 

 
503-657-7177 

wesleyborror@cbbssp.com 

Wesley Borror 
Associate Broker 
503-675-4704 
 
Your  Beavercreek Real Estate 
Professional 
 
Call today for a free market analysis on your home, 
a free copy of our Home Buyers Guide, 
or your free subscription to the “Beavercreek Real Estate 
News”. 

Booster Happenings 

        Christmas Tree Lighting 
   The Beavercreek Boosters will be 
holding their annual Christmas tree 
lighting ceremony at the Corner Park on             
December 7th at 6:30 p.m. 
   There will be a warm bonfire, cookies 
and hot chocolate to keep everyone 
warm inside and out!  
   Santa Claus will also be there to help in the festivities. 
   The Boosters will also be having their annual 
Christmas tree fundraiser beginning December 7th at 
the same location. 
   So, keep your eyes open as you pass the park to see 
if you can support this organization with the purchase of 
your tree this holiday season! 

interested please 
contact the registrar, 
Heather Wright at 
503-632-7875. 
Gately Academy 
Open House 
The Gately Academy, 
a middle school for 
LD/ADHD students 
will be hosting an 
open house in 2003 
on the following 
dates: January 15, 
February 19, March 
19, April 16 and May 
21st from 5:00 - 6:30 
pm with a staff 
presentation at 6:00 
pm. You will be able 
to meet current 
parents and students, 

learn about their multisensory educational strategies 
and view the curriculum. If you are interested in 
learning more about the Gately Academy, their number 
is 503-215-2672. 
Reye's Syndrome 
Reye's Syndrome is a very serious disease that you 
should know about. Some people develop Reye's 
Syndrome as they are getting over a viral illness, such 
as the flu or chicken pox.  Reye's Syndrome usually 
affects people from infancy through young adulthood; 
however, no age group is immune. Although Reye's 
generally occurs when someone is recovering from any 
viral illness, it can develop 3 to 5 days after the onset of 
the illness.  Its main targets are the liver and brain, it is 
non contagious, and too often is misdiagnosed as 
encephalitis, meningitis, diabetes, poisoning, drug 
overdose, or sudden infant death.  
Early diagnosis is crucial. An individual should be 
watched during the next 2 to 3 weeks following a viral 
illness for these symptoms, usually occurring in this 
order: Relentless or continuous vomiting, listlessness, 
drowsiness, personality change, disorientation or 
confusion, combativeness, delirium, convulsions, or 
loss of consciousness.  

   Reye's Syndrome should be suspected in anyone who 
vomits repeatedly. Phone your doctor immediately if 
these symptoms develop. Voice your concern about 
Reye's Syndrome.  If your physician is unavailable, take 
the person to an Emergency Room promptly. Two liver 
function tests (SGOT, SGPT) can be done to determine 
the possibility of Reye's Syndrome. There is a 90% 
chance of recover when the syndrome is treated in its 
earliest stages by physicians and nurses experienced in 
the treatment of Reye's. 
Studies have shown that using aspirin or aspirin-
containing medications to treat the symptoms of viral 
illnesses increases the chance of developing Reye's 
Syndrome. If you or a member of your  family have a 
viral illness, do not use aspirin or aspirin-containing 
medications. For more information on this subject you 
may contact the National Reye's Syndrome Foundation 
at 1-800-233-7393 or visit their website at www.
reyessyndrome.org.    

Clackamas County Offers 
 Three Percent Deferred Payment 

 Furnace Loans 
   Clackamas County Assists Low Income 

 Homeowners  with Home Heating Problems 
   The Community Development Division of Clackamas 
County is accepting applications for its Furnace Loan 
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December Band List 
Dec 6 -7: Dirt Farm Cowboys (Country) 
Dec 13 - 14: Anything Goes (60s - 80s) 

Dec 20 - 21: J.R. Sims Texas Special (Blues) 
Dec 27 - 28: Rose City Reign 

21950 S. Beavercreek Rd.    503-632-8647 

New Years Eve - Live Music 
Call for Information & Reservations 

Beavercreek Saloon 
formerly the Hitch 'N Post Saloon 

Happy Hour 4:30 - 6:30 Mon- Fri 

Tues: Two Wheel Tuesday 
Wed & Thurs: Karaoke from 7:00 - 11:00  
Wed: Taco Wednesday begins at 5:00 

Fri & Sat Evenings: Live music 9:00 - 2:00 
Sun: Bloody Mary Specials & Free Pool 

Jan 3 - 4: John Henry Band (Country) 

Program. Funding is provided by the U.S. Department 
of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). 
   Eligible people are those living in Clackamas County 
who are buying or own the home. Property taxes must 
be current and the loan applicants must be living in the 
home. Yearly maximum gross income guidelines are as 
follows: 1 person $32,050; 2 persons $36,600; three 
persons $41,200; four persons $45,750. The amount of 
the loan depends on the cost of the furnace and the 
amount of equity in the property. County housing 
representatives will assist throughout the process. 
Deferred Payment Loans are available up to $7,500 at 
a rate of three percent interest with no monthly 
payments.  
   For more information call 503-655-8591 or write 
Clackamas County Community Development Housing 
Rehabilitation Loan Program, 112 11th Street, Oregon 
City, OR 97045. You may also visit the website at: 

 http://www.co.clackamas.or.us/cd/rehab.html  
For more information call Lori Stomps 503-655-8591. 

 
Beavercreek 

 Fire Station Calls 

The following are the alarms for the Beavercreek and 
Clarkes response areas for Clackamas County Fire 
District #1 from October 20 - November 20, 2002. 
Submitted by Captain James Syring - Beavercreek Fire 
Station 
Oct 20: 14:20 - Illegal Burn - S. Beavercreek Rd. 
18:56 - Illegal Burn - S. Farm Pond Ct. 
21:36 - Structure Fire - Canby 

Oct 21: 20:09 - Auto Accident - S. Central Point Rd. 
Oct 23: 12:26 - Auto Accident - Hwy 213 & Kelmsley 
Oct 24: 17:04 - Medical Call - S. Greentree Dr. 
Oct 25: 15:36 - Car Fire - S. Henrici 
07:08 - Commercial Fire - Oregon City 
Oct 26: 12:55 - Possible House Fire - S. Ferguson 
16:01 - Illegal Burn - S. Henrici Rd.  
18:33 - Medical Call - S. Upper Highland Rd. 
05:02 - Chimney Fire - S. Henrici 
Oct 27: 08:29 - House Fire - S. Richard Ct. 
16:01 - Illegal Burn - S. Carus Rd. 
Oct 28: 19:01 – Medical Call -  
21:05 - Commercial Fire - Oregon City 
Oct 29: 14:50 - Medial Call - Hwy 213 & Leland Rd. 
15:40 - Brush Fire - S. Beavercreek Rd. 
17:37 - Road Closure - S. Ferguson & Henrici Rd. 
18:29 - Brush Fire - S. Cedar Creek Ln. 
20:15 - Brush Fire - S. Killdeer Rd. 
Oct 30: 07:59 - Smoldering Stump - S. Killdeer Rd. 
12:49 - Medical Call - S. Hillsview Ln. 
13:54 - Auto Accident - Hwy 213 
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15:26 - Brush Fire - Oregon City 
Oct 31: 14:35 - Brush Fire - S. Carus Rd. 
16:59 - Medical Call - S. Upper Highland Rd. 
Nov 1:  08:06 - Brush Fire - S. Richter Rd. 
12:54 - Brush Fire - Hwy 213, Molalla 
14:14 - Brush Fire - S. Sunrise Ln. 
16:52 - Auto Accident - S. New Era Rd. 
22:07 - Medical Call - S. Logan Dr. 
0219 - Auto Accident - S. Beavercreek Rd. 
02:20 - Auto Accident - S. Butte & S. Ridge Rd. 
03:52 - House Fire - Hartke Rd. 
04:18 - Fire Alarm - S. Ridge Rd. 
Nov 2: 17:24 - Illegal Burn - S. Spangler Rd. 
18:34 - Auto Accident - S. Beavercreek Rd. 
20:19 - Auto Accident - Hwy 213 & Leland Rd. 
22:48 - Medical Call - S. Henrici Rd. 
Nov 3: 09:40 - Illegal Burn - S. Forest Park Rd. 
11:03 - Illegal Burn - S. Greentree Dr. 
14:08 - Move up to Molalla station 82 
15:35 - Fire Alarm - S. Killdeer Rd. 
Nov 4: 18:05 - Brush Fire- S. Leland Rd. 
Nov 5: 12:29 - Illegal Burn - S. Henrici Rd. 
Nov 6: 09:00 - Illegal Burn - S. Clearview Ct. 
12:32 - Illegal Burn - S. Wilson Rd. 
17:50 - Car Fire - S. Beavercreek Rd. 
18:54 - Brush Fire - S. Olympic Ct. 
Nov 7: 08:25 - Medical Cal l- Hwy 213 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nobody sells more property in Beavercreek than MAIN PROPERTIES!! 
Call for a FREE Market Analysis 

  

 MAIN 
   Properties, Inc. 

22008 S. Beavercreek Rd. 
Beavercreek, Oregon 97004 

503-632-7330 

125 Molalla Avenue 
Oregon City, Oregon 97045 

503-657-7047 

23:36 - Auto Accident - S. Spangler Rd. 
Nov 8: 23:22 - Medical Call - S. Lower Highland Rd. 
Nov 9: 15:11 - Pole Fire - S. Henrici Rd. 
16:51 - Fire Alarm - S. Beavercreek Rd. 
17:05 - Smoke in House - S. Central Point Rd. 
17:39 - Smoldering stump - S. Butte Rd. 
07:19 - Medical Call - S. Killdeer Rd. 
Nov 10: 09:02 - Smoldering Stump - S. Butte Rd. 
13:58 - Auto Accident - Hwy 213 & Leland Rd. 
00:36 - Medical Call - S. Carus Rd. 
Nov 11: 15:02 - Fire Arlarm - S. Yeoman Rd. 
Nov 12: 03:27 - Illegal Burn - S. Windy City Rd. 
Nov 13: 16:25 - Auto Accident - S. Carus Rd. 
18:47 - Medical Call - S. New Era Rd. 
19:55 - Illegal Burn - S. Upper Highland Rd. 
Nov 15: 17:46 - Medical Call - S. Howards Mill Rd. 
23:31 - Fire Alarm - S. Ferguson Rd. 
Nov 16: 08:54 - Burn Complaint - S. Ridge Rd. 
Nov 17: 19:15 - Medical Call - S. Brockway Rd. 
Nov 18: 13:44 - Fire Alarm - S. Yeoman Rd. 
17:52 - Tree Fire - S. Upper Highland Rd. 
Nov 19: 08:43 - Medical Call - S. New Era Rd. 
09:41- Medical Call - S. Leland Rd. 
11:28 - Lockout - S. Timbersky 
19:52 - Medical Call - S. Leland Rd.  
There were no calls for Nov 20th. The Editor 



 Beavercreek Bulletin December 2002 Page 10 

 
 

 
“Beavercreek Bulletin” 

and 
“Beavercreek Bulletin Online” 

Published monthly by the BCCP © 
Ad Rates: 

$5/mo - business card ad 
$7.50/mo - 4” x 3.25” 

Call for Details... 
Sharon 503-632-6525 or 

 E-mail her at b_bulletin.info@bctonline.
com 

   For those who are new to the Beavercreek/Clarkes 
area since the holidays last year, there is an annual 
event that takes place to gather food and toys for the 
less fortunate families in our area. The annual event is 
known as “Operation Santa Claus.” 
   “Operation Santa Claus” is a parade that travels a 
predefined route through selected streets in the area 
including Clarkes. Santa Claus rides atop a float with 
Christmas music and much merriment along the way. 
   Local Boy Scout Troops also participate in the parade 
and collect toys and canned food that citizens put out 
for pickup.  
   If you would prefer not to leave food and toys on the 
curb or at the street you can take them to the fire house 
in downtown Beavercreek.  
   Below you will find the parade routes, dates and 
times. If you need any further assistance feel free to 
call the Beavercreek Fire Station at 503-632-3232. 
Day 1 - December 3rd: Beavercreek 
Begin at fire station at approximately 6:00 p.m. * 

Day 2 - December 6th: Beavercreek 
Begin at fire station at approximately 6:00p.m. * 

Day 2 - December 6th: Clarkes 
Starts at Clarkes Station at approximately 6:00p.m. * 
* Times and routes subject to change 

R on Leland 
R on Lance Ct. 
R on Leland 
L on Leslie 
R on Dales 
R on Dans 
L on Leland 
R on Hwy 213 
R on Greentree 
L on Mossy Rock 
L on Fern Bluff 
R on Hwy 213 

L on Kemsley 
R on Hwy 213 
R on Leland 
R on Cloud View 
R on Leland 
R on Crest View 
R on Leland 
R on Lee 
R on Leland 
R on Clearview 
R on Leland 
L on Foothills 

R on Leland 
R on Larkspur 
L on Ironwood 
L on Sommerset 
R on Leland 
R on Hwy 213 
R on Monte Carlo 
R on Hwy 213 
R into Carus 
    Mobile Home 
    Park 
END 

E on Beavercreek 
N on Ferguson 
W on Ivel 
N on Beavercreek 
E on Wilson 
N on Ferguson 
W on Moore 
N on Ferguson 
E on Heidi 
N on Annette 

W on Heidi 
S on Ferguson 
W on Henrici 
N on Danny 
W on Henrici 
S on Wilshire Cir 
W on Henrici 
N on Beavercreek 
W on Timbersky 
W on View Glen 

S on Homestead 
W on Woodglen 
N on Woodglen 
E on Pebble 
    Beach 
S on Homestead 
E on Henrici 
S on Beaver 
   creek 
END 

R on Beavercreek 
L on Butte 
L on Beeson 
R on Lewellen 
L on Shockley 
L on U. Highland 
L on Beeson 
L on Unger 

R on Olson 
R on Holt 
L on Unger 
R on Brooks 
R on Unger 
L on Beavercreek 
L on Rockie 
R on Beavercreek 

L on Unger 
R on Gard 
L on Nora 
L on Gard 
R on Beavercreek 
END 

2002 Operation 
 Santa Claus 

Parade Schedule 

The Oregon City Commission Videos 
Will Be Aired on the Monday Following 

 the 1st & 3rd Wednesday Meeting 
 at 8:00 p.m. on Ch 60 

Clarkes School News 
December Calendar: 
2-4       NO SCHOOL/Grading & Conferencing 
5-6       Additional Kindergarten Conference Days, 
            8:00-3:45 
6           Site Council meets, 7:30 a.m., Clarkes Library 
7           OMSI Outreach, Molalla Elementary 
9-10     Lions Club Sight & Hearing Screening 

Fire District News 

  Driving by the fire station on my way to drop off more 
“Bulletins” at 
P e t t e r s o n ’ s 
Grocery & Feed 
in Clarkes, I 
was astonished 
at how quickly 
the new fire 
station is “going 
up.” 
   I understand 
that the project is 
ahead of schedule 
and will probably be done by the beginning of the year. 
   The new traffic signals are in place, but not yet 
activated. These new lights will make sure that traffic 
approaching the station from either direction will have 
to stop in order for the rigs to depart the facility safely. 
The day I took the picture it was sunny, but cold. A 
workman on the job offered to show me around. I didn’t 
want to take his time away from his job, but I did take a 
moment to see the bay area which was being 
sheetrocked. 
   This is going to be a nice facility when it is finished. It 
will be much nicer than what we had before. It will also 
be a safer place for our volunteers.  

The bays for the fire trucks are on the right. 
This picture was taken at the beginning of Nov. 
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Current Mortgage Rates  
15 year rates under  5.375%  

• 1st Time Buyers 
•  Debt Consolidation 
•  Cash Out 
•  Construction Loans 
•  Commercial Property  

FHA, VA Conforming, Jumbo &  
Nonconforming loans available  

“Keeping it Simple”  
Call Julie Peters  

Tele: 503-312-3746 
Fax: 503-723-9399 

julie@turnkey-mortgage.com 

12         MRSD School Board Meeting, 7:30 p.m., 
            Molalla City Library 
13         "Traveling Lantern" Assembly, 2:00 p.m. 
13         Deadline for CCAA Boys Basketball 
            Registrations, Grades 3-6   
18         PTA Meeting, 6:30-8:00 p.m., Clarkes Library 
19         Winter Music Program, 2:00 & 7:00 p.m., 
            Clarkes Gym 
20         "Caring" Assembly, 9:30 a.m. 
23-31    NO SCHOOL/Winter Break 
Student Recognition: 
In October, we recognized those students who show 
their friendliness to others on a daily basis.  Those 
students are: Chloe Spencer, Olivia Jones, Eddy 
Kristensen, Brooklynn Garrison, McKenzi Seggerman-
Johnson, Braydon Re-Moehnke, Pedro Rojas-Gasca, 
Ryan Kowalski, Jimmy Dumolt, Ashley Looney, Megan 
Evanson, Andy Schaefer, Lindsey Bushnell, Haley 
Kaczmarek, Jonathan McClenny, Jasmine Minor-
Thomas, Travis Lord, Christina Hull, Ben Martin, Anna 
Russell, Cheniqua Dumolt, Dan Briscoe, Jessie Dixon, 
April Alldritt, Eric Hull, & Olivia Schaefer.  
Congratulations to all our friendly students! 

Lions Club Sight & Hearing Screening: 
Each year, the Lions Club does sight & hearing 
screening for our students at no cost. They need, 
however, a minimum of six (6) volunteers each day to 
complete the screening. They have scheduled some 
volunteers to fill this need, but are asking us to provide 
additional volunteers to help with this service.  We 
need: 
Monday, 12/9;  one volunteer for the afternoon shift 
Tuesday, 12/10; four (4) volunteers for the day or split 
shifts to equal four for the day. If you can help out 
during any portion of either of these days please call 
the office at 503-632-3290.  Thank You! 
School Closures: 
If weather makes travel hazardous, the Molalla River 
School District will close all district schools. However, 
if in the event of localized weather conditions, loss of 
utilities or other emergency affecting only one school, 
closures will be announced on an individual basis.  
All closure information, whether district-wide or for an 
individual school, are announced on the School 
Announcement Network (see radio and television 
stations listed below).   
If a "late opening" is announced, please continue to 
listen for an updated report, as worsened conditions 
could lead to a closure. 

Do you have something you 
would like to sell or rent?  

You can place an ad in the Bulletin 
for $1.50/ issue. 

Call Sharon at 503-632-6525 
and leave a message 

or E-mail her at  
b_bulletin.info@bctonline.com 

For Sale! 

Beavercreek Charitable Trust 
Information Line 

503-632-0228 
Volunteer for Co Burn Days - Option 6 

Volunteer for Upcoming Workcrew Days - Option 7 

In the event of an early emergency dismissal, the 
School Announcement Network will be notified. 
Because many parents may be away from home at 
these times, the Molalla River School District suggests 
the following to help ensure your child's safety: 
· Establish with your child the pre-determined location 
of his/her return (your home, a neighbor's home, etc.) 
· Instruct your child regarding the exact route he/she 
would take to the above location. 
· Make prior arrangements with the person who will 
care for your child during the emergency dismissal. 
· Listen for emergency closure information on one of 
the emergency broadcast network stations. 
As you know, early dismissals can occur at any time of 
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year, and are not limited to weather conditions. For 
example, in the case of an extended power outage, our 
building has a limited supply of running water for 
drinking and sanitary usage. In addition, our telephones 
do not work without power. It is, therefore, very 
important that we are able to contact you during any 
given day.   
As in the past, we have established an emergency 
calling tree for parents to be notified in case of an early 
dismissal.  Busses are released after contact is made 
with someone for every student.  Students for which no 
contact has been made are kept at school.   
In case of an emergency evacuation we will evacuate 
to Clarkes United Methodist Church on the corner of 
Windy City & Gard Road.   
AM Radio: KEX 1190, KUPL 1330, KXL 750, KWJJ 
1080, KMJK 1290 
FM Radio: KINK 101.9, KKRZ 100.3, KUPL 98.5, KKLI 
97.1, KXL 95.5, KWJJ 99.5, KMJK 106.7, KKCW 103.3 
Television: KGW 8, Koin 6, KATU 2, KPTV 12, KEI 56 
Internet: www.pdxinfo.net  

Clackamette 
Youth Ballet 

Presents 

The Nutcracker 
 

A Magical  Christmas Ballet 
 to Delight the Whole Family! 

 
Jacquie Kunzman 

Artistic Director 
 

Friday, December 20, 2002 - 7:30 P.M. 
Saturday, December 21, 2002 - 1:30 & 7:30 P.M. 

$11.00 Adults 
$9.00 Seniors 60+ years 

$9.00 Children 2 - 12 years  
Canby Fine Arts Center 

821 SW 5th 
Canby, Oregon 

 
Call for information: 503-742-0444 

or visit http://www.angelfire.com/or3/nutcracker 

   Help support your local 
community this holiday season 
by donating canned food to 
BCT's 10th Annual Canned 
Food Drive.  
   For members who bring in at 
least two cans of food* 
between December 2nd and 
December 20th, 2002, BCT 

Beaver Creek Cooperative Telephone’s 
10th Annual Canned Food Drive 

will give you one month of free HBO or Cinemax. 
   BCT digital cable subscribers will receive one free 
month of HBO or Cinemax multiplex. If you already 
subscribe to HBO or Cinemax we'll give you a phone 
feature free for a month.  
   The canned food collected will be picked up by the 
Beavercreek Lions Club and the Beavercreek 
Boosters club and delivered to Clackamas Fire District 
#1, Beavercreek Station. Fire Station employees and 
volunteers will prepare the food for distribution and 
delivery for families in the Beavercreek/Oregon City 
area that may otherwise go without food. 
   *Expired food and glass containers will not be 
accepted.  Additional restrictions may also apply. For 
more information, please call 503-632-3113 and 
speak to a BCT Customer Care Representative. 

Oregon City School District 
Calendar for December 

December 2: No School, Oregon Educational 
                        Reform Day 
December 4: Elementary report cards sent home 
December 23 - January 3: Winter break 

Beavercreek Charitable Trust 
   The Beavercreek Charitable Trust would like to 
thank the Beavercreek Boosters for their contribution 
of the Gazebo at the Corner Park. 
    The Boosters are constructing the structure for the 
use of anyone who uses the park. This is a generous 
gesture on their part to help with the usefulness of the 
Corner Park property across from the Beavercreek 
Grocery. 
   I would encourage anyone who passes by the park 
to stop off and use the gazebo for a picnic or to rest 
out of the weather. Submitted by Paul Hauer 

Mountain Man Nut & Fruit Company  
Comes to Beavercreek 

   Rick and Gayle Thurman, residents of Beavercreek, 
have this year joined forces with Mountain Man Nut & 
Fruit Co. as distributors.  
   The 25-year history of Mountain Man as purveyors 
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of the finest chocolates, nuts, trail mixes, dried fruits 
and snacks was recently featured on the Food 
Network's program "Unwrapped." 
   These products, in addition to holiday and seasonal 
gift items, are now available to Beavercreek residents. 
For your convenience, the Thurman's will visit your 
home or business so that you may experience first 
hand the variety and quality Mountain Man has to 
offer. For more information, please call Rick and Gayle 
at 503- 632-1770 or 503-781-6079. 
As a business owner in the Portland area I’m very 
familiar with the Mountain Man product line. They 
come by my business every couple of weeks to see if 
there is anything that I need. A few of my favorite items 
are imported from England. I have not tried anything in 
their product line that I haven’t liked. I especially like 
the little seasonal gift items they also sell. At Christmas 
time you can not beat their fruitcake. Even people who 
do not care for fruitcake like this item. The Editor. 

Food & Toy Drive 
hosted by  the 

 Beavercreek Saloon & Restaurant  
There are barrels located inside 

 the restaurant for collection of food 
          and toys  for the less 

           fortunate families 
                 in our community 

   
                The proceeds  will go to             

the Beavercreek Food and Toy Drive 
Donations will be  accepted 

 any day during business hours 
for more information, please call 503-632-8647 

Grange Goings On 
   The Beavercreek Grange held their annual election 
of officers at their monthly meeting on Saturday, 
November 9, 2002. 
   The following officers were duly elected and will take 
office on January 1, 2003, for the next calendar year: 
            Master, Ed Schettig 
           Overseer, Guy Fine 

Do you need temporary help for the  
Winter? 

 Do you need staff for your 
business? 

You can place an ad in the Bulletin 
for $1.50/ issue. 

Call Sharon at 503-632-6525  
and leave a message 

or E-mail her at  
b_bulletin.info@bctonline.com 

Help  
 Wanted! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 On December 14, 2002, the members of the Grange 
will be having their annual Christmas Party. The party  
will take place at 6:30 p.m. with the regular meeting of 
the members taking place afterwards. The public is 
welcome to attend this potluck. If you bring your 
children please bring a present for them to be put 
under the tree. Santa will be there and each child will 
have the opportunity to sit on Santas lap and Santa will 
be giving the children their gift. 
   The party will last about two hours. At the 
conclussion the members of the Grange will conduct 
their regular business meeting. For more information, 
please call 503-329-3048. 

Lecturer, Deb Hood 
Steward, Bill Hood 
Assistant Steward, Jimmy Rasmussen 
Lady Assistant, Amanda Rasmussen 
Chaplain, Pam McInnis 
Treasurer, Kim Schettig 
Secretary, Cindy Thomas 
Gate Keeper, Kayla Calloway 
Ceres, Leila Dumolt 
Pomona, Linda Monise 
Flora, Doris Ashbaugh 
Executive Committee: 
Bud Dumolt, Deb Hood and David Porter 

Open House Meeting for the 
 Green Corridor Project  

   An open house will be held at the Mulino Elementary 
School cafeteria, 26660 S. Hwy 213, in Mulino on 
Wednesday, December 11, 2002,  at 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.  
   The agenda for this open house is to display 
accumulated existing data of the study area and obtain 
feedback from the general public for corrections or 
additions to our collected information. We will also ask 
the participants to identify the rural, natural resources 
and scenic features in  the corridor that they feel will 
preserve or enhance the corridor in the future. 
   Feel free to call any one of the following staff if you 
have any questions. Thank you, Lorraine.  
Staff Contacts: 
Maggie Dickerson, Project Manager, 503-353-4534, 
email address maggied@co.clackamas.or.us 
  
Kay Pollack, Project Manager, 503-353-4513, 
email address: kayp@co.clackamas.or.us  
 
Lorraine Gonzales, Planner, 503-353-4541, 
email address: lorrainego@co.clackamas.or.us 

        
       Park Reservations  
     503-632-0228 
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Beavercreek Bulletin Pick-up Points 

      
Just a Reminder... the pick-up  points for the 

    Beavercreek Bulletin are: 
 

Petterson’s Grocery & Feed in Clarkes 
The Corner Park 

Beavercreek Grocery 
Hitch ‘N Post Restaurant 

The Postal Annex at Berry Hill 
 

Past and current “Bulletins” are also available online. 
Check  the website out at: 

http://www.bctonline.com/b_bulletin_online/ 

Federal, State Officials Acknowledge 
Clackamas County For Its Efforts To 

Protect The Public From Natural Hazards  
   Officials from the Federal Emergency Management 
Agency (FEMA) and Oregon Emergency Management 
acknowledged Clackamas County on October 24 for its 
commitment to protect the public from natural hazards. 
The county is the first jurisdiction in the nation to meet 
new FEMA criteria for Natural Hazards Mitigation.  
   On September 19th, 2002, the Clackamas County 
Board of County Commissioners demonstrated the 

Beavercreek CPO Spotlight 
   The November meeting of the Beavercreek CPO took 
place on Wednesday, November 27, 2002, at the 
Beavercreek Grange on Kamrath Rd. The meeting 
began at 7:00 p.m. 
   The attendance was on the light side as it was the 
night before Thanksgiving and a lot of people left town 
for the holidays, but there were 15 members and 
guests in attendance. 
      There were no guest speakers for this meeting.  
   The election of officers was discussed. It was 
announced that a nominating committee was formed to 
look into candidates for the upcoming election. 
   It was also decided to cancel the December meeting 
as it falls on Christmas. 
   The Elections that normally take place in January will 
have to be postponed until February. 
   The expansion of the Urban Growth Boundary was 
also discussed. The members were informed that the 
expansion of the Metro boundary and the Oregon City 
boundary might not include the land South of the 
Oregon City Golf Club to Henrici Road as well as land 
South of Henrici Road. This is indeed very good news 
to the citizens of Beavercreek if true.  
   There was discussion regarding the airing of the 
Oregon City Commission meetings on local access, 
Channel 60. So far the meetings have not been shown 
due to mechanical difficulties. Time and frequency of 
airings were also discussed. The next meeting of the 
CPO will be on January 22, 2003 at the same place 
and time. For more information, please call 503-632-
8370. 

County's commitment to public safety by adopting the 
Clackamas County Natural Hazards Mitigation Plan. 
By doing so, Clackamas County became the first 
jurisdiction in the nation to develop a mitigation plan 
that meets new Federal Emergency Management 
Agency criteria. The FEMA-approved mitigation plan 
increases the county's accessibility to hazard 
mitigation grant funds to implement mitigation 
measures designed to reduce the impact of natural 
hazards. 
   In recognition of the proactive planning efforts in 
Clackamas County, representatives from the local, 
state, and federal level  presented the Board of County 
Commissioners with the official mitigation plan 
acceptance letter at a public hearing on October 24th. 
FEMA Region X Director, John E. Pennington, 
presented the official acceptance letter to the Board of 
County Commissioners. 
   "Clackamas County's Natural Hazards Mitigation 
Plan combines hard lessons-learned with innovative 
and sustainable actions that reduce vulnerability from 
future disasters," said Pennington. "The partnerships 
and policies that make this plan work can be easily 
duplicated by other communities, and we'd like to 
encourage the adoption of similar plans nation-wide."  
   Additionally, the Director of Oregon Emergency 
Management, Beverlee Venell, and the state Hazard 
Mitigation Officer, Dennis Sigrist, addressed the 
commissioners. The support of these state and federal 
representatives has assisted the local planning effort in 
Clackamas County, and will they will continue to 
provide direction for the county in meeting our 
mitigation planning goals. 
   "Clackamas County has taken steps to reduce risk 
and prevent loss from a variety of hazards by 
partnering with the University of Oregon's Natural 
Hazards Workgroup, to develop the Clackamas 
County Natural Hazards Mitigation Plan" said Venell. 
"The goal of the plan is to make Clackamas County a 
more disaster-resistant community by developing 
activities such as education, outreach, planning and 
community partnerships that can reduce or eliminate 
impacts resulting from natural hazards."  
   The Clackamas County mitigation planning effort 
directly supports the Partners for Disaster Resistance: 
Oregon Showcase State by making Oregon better 
prepared to minimize risk and impact of natural 
hazards. 
   The presentation occurred during the Board of 
Commissioners regularly scheduled meeting on Oct 
24. The meeting was held in the Board's hearing room, 
906 Main Street in Oregon City. 
   For more information about the Clackamas County 
natural Hazards Mitigation Plan, contact the 
Clackamas County Emergency Management Office at 
503-723-4848, email cindykol@co.clackamas.or.us, 
or write to: Clackamas County Emergency 
Management, 2200 Kaen Road, Oregon City, 
Oregon. 


